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Wednesday 17th June 2020 
Dear members of the Great and Little Shelford community, 
 

I hope this week’s newsletter finds you and your families well. As certain elements of the 
lockdown begin to ease, it is easy to think that life may be returning to some degree of 
normality. However, all the guidance for schools remains the same and we remain closed. 
We are very much looking forward to a time where we can welcome all our pupils back to 
school. However, under the current guidelines, this is not possible.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the whole community once again for your 
support in this continued situation, with a special thanks to our parents and families. We 
all appreciate the efforts that you have gone to in leading and supporting home learning.  
 

Under the current guidelines and our risk management assessment, the school is 
currently running at capacity. This means we cannot accept additional requests for pupils 
to attend. If guidelines change in the coming weeks, we will review our risk management 
assessment and inform you if there is availability. Government advice continues to evolve. 
However, we are meeting regularly with Local Authority, Diocese and Cluster Schools to 
share practice and ensure we offer the best possible service for our Shelford families.  
 

With that in mind, to those families physically accessing school, please remember that the 
school has to preserve the safety of the community. Therefore, if we learn or suspect that 
members accessing the school site have breached government guidance out of school, we 
will either withdraw our offer to attend school or expect you to isolate before returning to 
school. 
 

For the past three weeks, we’ve been engaging with a ‘Think Piece’ by Barry Carpenter, 
CBE, Professor of Mental Health in Education, Oxford Brookes University and Matthew 
Carpenter, Principal, Baxter College, Kidderminster, Worcestershire. In this article, there are 5 ‘levers’. These are 
the areas we need to support our pupils with. I thought it would be helpful to share the first 3 levers with you, as 
these are guiding themes in much of our work, along with guiding our prioritisation: 

 Relationships 

 Community 

 Transparent Curriculum 
Hopefully, you will be able to recognise that the staff have worked exceptionally hard to prioritise these levers 
throughout school closures. A few examples are below: 

Learning 
activities are 

tailored to need 
and are the 

same, whether 
at home or 

school 

Class emails 

Vlog Celebration 
Worship Flat Shelford 

Staff 
Video Meetings 

Virtual 
Instrumentalists 

Concert 

VE Day 
celebrations 

Ascension 
Picnic 

Newsletter 
Virtual School 

Games 

In addition to the above, Miss Beck (our PE Leader) has been busy planning our Virtual Sports Day for its original 
date – this Friday! Fingers crossed for the weather! You can see an overview here. Pupils attending school on 
Friday should come in their PE Kits please!  

Newsletter in 60 seconds! 
The video version of our 
Newsletter in 60s can be 

found here. 

 
June Menu for those 

attending school: 
22nd – Bacon roll & 
wedges 
23rd – Pizza 
24th – Roast pork 
25th – Macaroni cheese 
26th – Fish & chips 
Alternative each day – 
Jacket Potato 

 

Newts are often 
discovered by our pond 
dippers in the Wildlife 
garden. This one was 

found by pupils in Y1 A. 

mailto:office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/storage/secure_download/K3FOaFNRdnZNeG52WWFQRXZERks3Zz09
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6gRvHc5jQpY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6gRvHc5jQpY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6gRvHc5jQpY
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This week, I thought it would be good to share a few  responses to our Y4’s Science home learning. I am 

personally very tempted by the biscuit model of teeth! 

 

 
 

Don’t forget to send in your nominations for Celia (pupils) and Cyril 
(adults) to year2@shelford.cambs.sch.uk – we love to hear about acts of 
kindness at home, school and in the community.  
 
With best wishes,  
Chris Grey, Headteacher 
 
 
 
 

mailto:office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk
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Announcements 
Video Meetings 
Families – please see the separate email with details on how to book video meetings for pupils to meet with staff. 

 

Virtual Sports Day 2020 
On Friday 19th June, it will be Sports Day. Children attending school come dressed in their PE kits so that they are 
ready to take part in the day’s events. For children who are not in school please take part in the events at home and 
submit your scores. We will announce the winning house next week. Have fun! Please see further details here.  
 

Safeguarding 
Safeguarding of children is everyone’s responsibility. Please see the poster here from the NSPCC and the poster 
here from the Local Authority about how to report concerns about the challenges families may be facing.  
 

School Wishlist – Run by the PTA 
The lovingly redecorated school library is in desperate need of new books. The PTA has an Amazon Wishlist full of 
book ideas suggested by the teachers. It’s a low effort, great way to support the school. If you buy from the list the 
book will be sent straight to the school.  
 

Why not:  
- Buy a book just because you feel like it or because there’s one on the list you know is great 
- Buy a book instead of birthday sweets for the class (especially right now)  
- Send the link to family and friends as an alternative to presents for your children (if you’re bursting at the 

seams at home!)  
- Buy a book as a thank you for the effort the school and staff are currently making in difficult circumstances  
- Send the link to ANYONE interested in supporting the school 

 

All books very gratefully received! No obligation to buy from Amazon - If you’d rather buy a book from the list 
elsewhere and have it posted/delivered to the school it would be equally welcome.  
Thank you 
PTA  
 

National Book Voucher Competition! 
Please support us in the National Book Voucher Competition. There are 2 events. Firstly, the school has the 
opportunity to win £5,000 of book tokens to enhance our pupils’ reading materials – click here to nominate us. 
Secondly, there is a competition for children to design a book token. The winning design wins a book token for each 
member of their class!  
 

RE Competition: 
Get involved in the 2020 Spirited Arts competition! (4 year olds – 19 year olds) 

Join hundreds of schools from around the world taking part in this year's Spirited Arts competition! We 
welcome entries in (almost!) any artform you can think of, including: Art (painting, drawing, sketching etc); 
Poetry; Photography; Dance; Music; Drama; Sculpture. 

Winning entries will provide a good response to one of the 5 themes (below), and judges will be asking is it 

original? Is it well-crafted? And (most importantly!) is it excellent RE?  

To enter, pupils should create a piece of artwork related to the themes below and write a short 

summary of their work (prompt to support writing below).  

Entries should be submitted to year6@shelford.cambs.sch.uk by 30th June 2020.  

mailto:office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/storage/secure_download/K3FOaFNRdnZNeG52WWFQRXZERks3Zz09
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/storage/secure_download/SnFmcnE1Yjg4eWxmYWpqbTFpTTlkdz09
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/storage/secure_download/WlJQMXNFM0dRUFhzTml3ZGx1MTN4QT09
https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools?utm_source=nbt&utm_medium=email&utm_content=win-5000&utm_campaign=schools-campaign-2020
https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/create-a-national-book-token-for-your-class
mailto:year6@shelford.cambs.sch.uk
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